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WICK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

HELD AT WICK CLUB

MONDAY 22ND APRIL 2013 AT 7.15PM




Present: Councillors   Mr. D. Scott - Chairman






Mr. R. Hill






Mrs. L. Raymer






Mr. A. Smart







Miss S. Young






Councillor A. Hardman







17 Electors

1. Apologies. Mr. M. Talbot-Smith, Mr. J. Robarts.

2. Declaration of members interests. No interests declared.

3. Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 23rd April 2012. Mr. M.J. Williams proposed approval and Mr. K. Goddard seconded the proposal, the Chairman signed the minutes.

4. Matters arising.

a) Footway B4084. Councillor Scott asked Councillor Hardman for his response – see item No. 6.

b) Diamond Jubilee Commemoration. Councillor Raymer reported that the renovation of the area surrounding the Village Cross is almost complete and will be finished within the next few days. A sign will be erected to this effect. Councillor Scott expressed thanks to Mike Illingworth and his team for their efforts in this respect. Councillor Raymer thanked all residents who attended the Jubilee lunch and those who supplied Gazebo’s etc. for use on the day. Councillor Raymer still has available a supply of commemorative mugs available at the reduced price of £3.00 each. There are also notelets following the millennium celebrations available at £1 per pack.
5. Parish Report. Councillor Scott started by mentioning the changes to the Parish Council. Peter Edmunds who has been both a Councillor and Chairman has now retired after serving for over 10 years Councillor Scott expressed the sincere thanks of the Parish Council for the tremendous contribution Peter has made to the village during this time. Councillor Scott welcomed Andy Smart who has now been co-opted to the Parish Council and brings a lot of business experience with him. Councillor Smart has been responsible for the running of the Flood Alleviation Committee with funds provided by the Parish Council and also grants obtained from Worcestershire County Council and Wychavon District Council. 
At this point Councillor Scott thanked Councillor Hardman for the recent grant of £1,500 that has been matched by a contribution from the Parish Council, which is why the parish precept has increased.
            The Parish Council have taken over the responsibility of the Playground under the control of Councillor Young.


The request to have the speed limit on the B4084 reduced from Pershore Bridges to Cooks Hill has not been met in full with the reduction ending before the junction with Timber Lane.


A number of planning applications have been received during the year, with the main application being for 4 maisonettes in Owletts Lane.


Councillor Young has agreed to take over the running of the Parish Games from Colin Martin whose efforts over a number of years have been much appreciation. 


An update to the Parish Plan which was produced 3 years ago is attached to this report.
6. County Councillor’s Report. Councillor Hardman reported that the County Council has managed to reduce it’s spend by over £50 million. The Council Tax has been frozen for the last 3 years with the help of a government grant. There has been a considerable change to services to achieve this figure. Council homecare has increased by almost 50% in 10 years. The number of children in care has increased from 400, 11 years ago and is now over 664 at considerable cost.
The severe winter has resulted in increased costs particularly with gritting. Flood alleviation prevention work has reduced the amount of flooding in the county. 
Improvements to the footway on the B4084 will commence in the next financial year. In year one from the Pershore college down to Pershore, and in year two between Cooks Hill and the Pershore.

There is a County wide programme to bring superspeed broadband to most areas that should increase speeds to the village. 
7. District Councillor’s Report.  Councillor McDonald did not attend.

8. Flood Alleviation Committee Report. Councillor Smart reported to the meeting on what had been an exceptionally busy year with three significant flood alerts which had required the supply of sandbags to be moved to ‘at risk’ properties. The Call Out team also underwent a training event during the spring.
In addition to more sandbags, the Parish Council has purchased high visibility suits, gloves and some head-torches for the Call Out team.

During the November floods it was discovered that part of the main Wick Ditch near School Lane had been filled in some years ago. Thanks to Richard Mercer, Dale Roberts and Michael Roberts this ditch has now been reinstated and this has reduced the flood risk to School Lane.

A Flood Fair was held, in association with the National Flood Forum and the Environmental Agency at Wick club on 13th April 2013 and was well received.

The Committee is currently helping coordinate a grant application by Wychavon D.C. to DEFRA to obtain funds to improve the flood protection for the most at risk properties.

During 2013 the village Flood Action Plan will be revised and further meetings will be held with other agencies to pursue prioritised activities.

Councillor Smart extended the villages thanks to all those who have volunteered during the year and to Mark Richardson for his efforts on behalf of the Committee.

9. Neighbourhood Watch. The Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator Mr. R. Day confirmed that he receives reports via email and then forwards them to residents and if there are other residents who would like to receive this information Mr. Day would be pleased for residents to contact him.  He was also aware of 3 break-ins in Pershore but these had not been reported to him, He had been advised that a break in had occurred in Wick but had been unable to ascertain which property had been affected. The marking kit is still available for use by residents if required. 
10. Playground Report. Councillor Young reported that the transition from the Playground Management Committee has gone smoothly and the original committee have continued to help with maintenance etc and the winter warmer. The RoSPA report has been received, but a faulty piece of apparatus which was not picked up in the report had been noticed by residents. RoSPA had been made aware of the situation. Continued maintenance will be carried out in the near future. A request for funding for a Petanque Piste has been rejected, but other options are being looked into.
11. Any Other Business. Councillor Raymer reported that she and Councillor Smart had attended a ‘Funding Fair’ recently. Councillor Raymer is looking for funding for Community Development within the village and in support of this a meeting will be held on Saturday 28th September where residents can let the Parish Council know of anything they would like the Parish Council to do on their behalf. 
A resident asked who gives the Lengthsman his instruction regarding clearing ditches. After discussion Councillor Smart will speak with the Lengthsman and then advise the resident. 
A resident asked when the footway in the village will be repaired. Councillor Hardman advised that W.C.C. have put money aside for the next 2 years for the repair of footways in the County but could not give a definite timescale.
A resident asked whether volunteers who would be working on the Village ‘clean up’ are covered by the Parish Council insurance. Councillor Smart confirmed that all volunteers would be covered.

A resident asked what is happening regarding the broken village sign in Timber Lane. Councillor Scott advised that a repair of this is in hand and will be completed shortly.

A resident suggested that the Parish Council obtain information from the 2011 Census and publish this in ‘Wick News’.

There were no further questions and the Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.30pm.

